ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION 

   MINUTES OF JULY 22, 2009 MEETING
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Twenty plus members and one guest enjoyed salads, desserts and beverages on the porch of Jack & Connie Middleton.  It was a breezy evening with storms threatening, but the conversation was warm and friendly.  We then had a brief meeting.
Call to Order: by Annette Yasin at 7:00 pm
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the June 24th meeting taken by Karen Blewett were reviewed.  They were approved as read.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Cook reported that the association’s current check book balance is $2,600.86 as of 07/22/09.  We have 57 paid members at the present.
Garden Reports:
Hummer:  Meeting on Wed., July 29th, working on weeding & rock border.
Herbs:  Betty reported that the space is very manageable now.   
Perennial:  Brent Stoddard dug a trench around the border of the garden.  It looks very good! 
Friendship:  The cedar arbor is temporarily installed.  Volunteers have the garden in shape.
Patricia:  Watering is okay at the garden.   She appreciates all that the group does at the gardens.
There will be an open house for the garden and green house in September.  More info to follow.
The next meeting, August 26th, will be at Carol Brown.  6:00 p.m. – pot luck – A thru M bring desserts, & N thru Z bring salads.  Bring a Lawn Chair.
Marion Wescoat brought flyers for the fall bulb sale.  Members voiced their wishes and wants.
Annette Yasin presented an informational packet about the selection of a new MSU Extension Master Gardener Coordinator for Otsego County.   Annette and Ed Doss have talked to Dean Solomon (County MSU Ext) about the coordinator position.  Ed has volunteered to be our new Coordinator.  The Executive Board (Annette Yasin, Susan Dengler, Chris Cook & Karen Blewett) has accepted his offer wholeheartedly!  Although Ed was not present, he was given a round of applause.  You can reach Ed – ed@watersrv.com.
Meeting was adjourned.

The Middletons then graciously showed us around their farm.

Respectfully submitted,   Karen Blewett, Secretary
